
Maliks and Roes 2021 

Maliks 

For those of you who love the ‘80’s, we Maliks dusted off Kat’s 35-yr-old boombox and collected her 

still-frequently-used headbands and other ‘80’s attire from the back of her closet to re-live that era in 

this year’s Halloween Movie, “Maliks vs. Cobra Kai”. (https://vimeo.com/katmalik/cobra) Everybody was 

kung-fu fighting, practicing the fine art of catching flies with chopsticks, and showing off dance moves 

that hadn’t been attempted in decades. Kat wanted to use pix of that experience for our family 

Christmas card but everyone else rebelled, begging that we just have a normal family photo like 

everyone else. However, since Kat is the one submitting this HH blurb, you get to see the juxtaposition 

of us in wacky mode and us in normal traditional family Christmas mode. The last pic is a nod to Ted 

Lasso – because we all need to Believe. 

https://vimeo.com/katmalik/cobra






 

 

Roes 

Merry Christmas, everyone! It’s been another crazy year. As we thought COVID was subsiding, it started 

to rage again. Andrea’s business has been inundated as testing remains a high priority. The boys 

returned to school in person with masks all day and rejoined soccer and basketball teams. This was the 

first year Dylan and Cole played for the same soccer team which had an amazing season. During the 

summer, we learned how to surf and enjoyed teaching any visitors. Dylan and Cole also went to their 

first (and different) summer camps for a few weeks in North Carolina. The boys also continued their 

guitar lessons and kept the music flowing. Dylan prefers harder rock songs while Cole is a little more 

mainstream. Cole joined a Reading Bowl and loves reading all the books with his friends. We began a 

renovation on our house in Atlanta and are trying to live in the house while it’s under construction. Once 

done by the middle of next year (hopefully), then we can accept visitors again. We hope everyone has 

an amazing and COVID-free year next year. 







 



 



 


